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  1.  Call to order
President Jennifer Daywalt called to order the second monthly regular Council meeting, of the Borough of Modena Council at 7:06 pm on Monday, October 5, 2020 at Borough Hall, 5 Woodland Ave.

 2.  Salute to the flag

*** On September 8, 2020, VP Tilghman resigned.  At this meeting, VP Tilghman presented and read his letter to Council to rescind his resignation.  Per Solicitor Voltz, Council would need to vote; with quorum.  Council member Frost arrived at 7:09 pm, now having quorum, Council member Ewing made a motion to accept VP Tilghman letter to rescind his resignation, Council member Frost second, all in favor, motion passed.  President Daywalt did receive a letter of interest for a Council position from Mr. Tuggle; she stated that committee members are greatly needed. She will contact Mr. Tuggle to see if he would like to be a committee member.

3.  Roll Call
Secretary Cloud conducted roll call.  The following were present during the Zoom meeting:
Council President Jennifer Daywalt, Vice President Beau Tilghman, Council Members Nicole Ewing, Stephen Juhas and Blaise Frost at 7:09 pm.  On the conference call were Mayor Antoinette Johnson and Secretary Victoria Cloud.  Absent were Council Members Elizabeth Sinton and Clayton Ayers.  
             
Council President stated that Council member Nicole Ewing would be recording the meeting there              at Borough Hall.  The Secretary, on zoom is also recording the meeting.

4.  Approval of Minutes
          4.1   Motion made by VP Tilghman to accept the minutes from September 21, 2020 meeting,   
           Council member Juhas second, all in favor, motioned passed. 
            
5.  Public Comment on Agenda items
   - None

 6.  Written Reports
	6. 1 Treasurer’s Report
               - Council reviewed no comments. Treasurer stated no more outside purchases unless an  
               emergency, which will then be approved by her.  Purchases for the recycle truck are permitted.
               President reminded all that Treasurer has resigned.  There have been a few applications that   
               Council will review later.  
	6.2   Payment of Bills
	 - Council member Frost motioned to accept payment of the bills and the Treasurer’s    
                  Report, VP Tilghman second, all in favor, motion passed.
	
	6.3 Police and Fire Department Reports
	 -  Council reviewed no comments.

               6.4 Sewer Flow Report
	- Meredith Court & Union sewer lateral work will start week of October 12, 2020.

	6.5 Code Enforcement Report
	 - Codes/Zoning “out of date”.  Need to modify certain criteria, which need to be followed.
                  Ordinance Committee and LTL will need to work on that, with the help of solicitor. Suggests
                  a Grant in order to help offset the costs. Or reach out to programs at Colleges to see if an 
                  Intern can help.  Blaise will look into this at West Chester University.
	 
    7.  Council and Committee Reports

               7.1 Council President Report
 -   President reported that the Census ends September 30, 2020.    Modena’s numbers are low.  
     There are 550+/- people in the Borough; filling out the census is one way to received money 
     from the Government for Borough Grants. Could be up to 1200.00 per person for Grant 
     money. Residents want things done in the Borough; this census helps get the funds.  Please 
     fill out how many people resident in your home.
           
             7.2 Secretary Report
 -   Secretary volunteered to help the residents fill out the on-line census form, at Borough Hall,   
      in the evenings.  They must call, register, and practice COVID guidelines for social distancing.
	                  
              7.3 Mayor Report
· Mayor received an email from Susan Graves about having a Laundromat Library League box here at Borough Hall.  This program is, ‘take a book leave a book’.  Council member Juhas made motion to accept placing a box at Borough Hall, VP Tilghman second, all in favor motion passed.

7.4 Park & Recreation
-      Mode House clean up will be on October 24, 2020 at 9 am to 1 pm.
-      Trick or Treat FB survey results are in, the community wants traditional – no extra event.   
        Everyone must practice CDC guidelines.  Will be Saturday October 31, 4 pm to 6 pm.
· Centennial Celebration:  Saturday June 19, 2021, rain date June 26, 2021. President applying for permit to shut down Union St.  - Meredith Ct. to No. Brandywine Ave. between the hours of 10:30 am to 6:30 pm.  There will be a ceremony at 12:30 pm, activities, Historical projects, costumes, vendors, music and maybe fireworks.  Official event starting at 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm. President will send letters to business for their support/donations for this event.
 October 15, 2020 @ 6:00 pm will be the next meeting for more logistics on this event.

7.5 Historical Committee Report
    - Council reviewed Mr. Graves report as he read it over to all.
    - President needed to order a sign/banner to be placed at the Mode House as a requirement     
      for the Grant money.

7.6 Police & Fire Community Relations Report

· Mayor Johnson and Chief of Police will be discussing the speeders on No. Brandywine, how more patrolling, ticketing and observation is needed on a daily basis.

               7.7 Streets Report
· Finance Committee is still looking into a new/used truck.  A lot of discussion still to be  
done.   Treasurer suggested a good quality used vehicle that already has plow and salt attachments.  Use Municibid to find a truck.
· Recycle truck needs inspection then Borough can cancel contract with Eagle.
· Green truck is out of order, not worth putting money into it.
·  PW Greg and VP Tilghman working on list of things wrong, estimate with the white truck, how much it would cost to fix. $5k is the max. to keep it operational for a couple more years, then acquire a new truck.
· VP Tilghman distributed to Council an inventory list of the items in the garage, which is not a lot of equipment.
· President suggested a Penn Dot speed study be done on No. Brandywine.  VP Tilghman feels that three stops signs starting at Baker, Woodland, and Lloyd Aves.  would work to slow traffic down. This would be a cheaper way to go then installing/paying for speed bumps. President will reach out to Chief of Police of So. Coatesville to ask if their Council will approve Modena to use their speed study machines. Then reach out to Penn Dot with this study information to have them to install the signs so there is no liability on the Borough, Penn Dot were the ones authorizing these signs.

             7.8 Health and Housing
	   - Liz not in attendance, VP Tilghman spoke stating ‘how can we help the residents’?
                    Residents should care about the exterior of their property and clean up.  Simple      
     maintenance, cut grass, weeds. If there is no change visually in Modena’s residents, then 
     how can Modena Borough be serious about making changes in infrastructure?
     Council wants to help, not be the enemy to the residents – working together.

7.9 Planning and Zoning
-   Nothing much.  LTL and Four Brothers property still working on the engineering details of the 
    former bar and adjoining land.  VP Tilghman concerned with the items/debris on the porch of 
    the bar. President Daywalt and Codes Inspector working together to get Fours Bros clean up.

7.10 Ordinance Review Committee
-  Next meeting date TBD.

7.11 Finance Committee
-  Mayor Johnson stated that Treasure and Committee will be working together soon on the    
   budget.
 8.  Unfinished Business
                  -   2020-2029 Casting agreement was given to solicitor, all good. This is a 9-year contract with 
                     Penn Dot for repairs, at not cost to the Borough.  Details on the contract.
	       VP Tilghman made motion, Council member Ewing second, all in favor, motion approved to  
                      accept Resolution #283-2020.
    - Tree Service for the Borough on an ‘as needed basis, preventative maintenance’ RFP needed.      
       Beau will also reach out to Penn Dot to come into the Borough for overhanging trees into   
       their lines.                  
VPP Grant
· Mayor Johnson and solicitor still working on this. Working on Grant for reimbursement for the Mode House, some documents still needed from Treasurer and Secretary to give to her.
· Mini Grant needs some extra information.

Mode House
· Clean up date October 24, 2020 at 9:00 am.  All volunteers welcome.  There is a lot to do.
· Arcelor Mittal is being sold to an American based company in Ohio. This will help Modena reach out again to see if this new company will give the other half of the house to the Borough.  Mayor is working a letter to this company and to incorporate the Brandywine Conservancy letter/Resolution, so show that the Borough supports the water trail entering this area and that this is a piece of land and building is historic for Modena Borough and its residents.
· October 17, 2020 is the Borough wide clean up day meting at 9 am at Veterans parking lot,
supplies at Borough Hall. 

 9.  New Business 
 - Rob Daniels of the Brandywine Conservancy spoke about the Brandywine Creek Feasibility    
  	   Study and Resolution. He needs a Resolution to support the water trail entering this Borough.    
   Currently trail is through Downingtown, Coatesville then some day the Borough will have a   
   waterway trail to enter into the Brandywine Creek for canoeing, kayaking. Red Clay group and 
   Conservancy working together on various areas for the trail to run through.  Council member 
   Ewing made motion to approve/endorsement in the Brandywine Creek Water Trail Feasibility  
   Resolution #284-2020. VP Tilghman second, all in favor, motion passed.

10.  General Public Comments – limit of 3 minutes per person
	- No one.

 Meeting Adjourned
President Daywalt requested a motion to end the meeting at 8:28 pm.  Council member Frost made the motion, VP Tilghman second, all in favor, motion passed.

 Next Council Meeting: 
Will be held on Monday October 19, 2020 @ 7:00 pm at Borough Hall.

  President:

  Secretary:

   Date:
